# The Country Church Herald St. James & St. Mark's UCC Newsletter

# March, 2021

ON THE WEB www.stmstjucc.org

FIND US ON FACEBOOK & YOU TUBE!

## WE ARE BACK TO IN-PERSON WORSHIP!

Ash Wednesday, the first day of Lent, was also our first day back to in-person Worship Services! Once again, we proceed with caution as each and every church member is important to us, and while we celebrate being together in more than just the spirit, we still want to make sure everyone stays healthy. Therefore, we are maintaining social distancing, requiring face masks, and providing hand sanitizer as you enter the church. You are also asked to exit the church immediately after the Service, and not linger and socialize (as difficult as that is, especially since it's been a long time since we've enjoyed each others' company!). Additionally, we also encourage anyone who has an underlying condition, a fever, persistent cough, or a respiratory ailment to participate in the Virtual Worship service.

Please remember that all these extra safely measures are temporary. We will continue to monitor the situation and make changes as it is deemed safe.

## **COME JOIN US!**

Mar. 3rd Lenten Worship at St. James at 7:00pm

Mar. 7th St. Mark's: 9:00am Worship
9-10:00 Sunday School
St. James: 10:30am Worship
9:15-10:15 Sunday School
Youth Chili Dinner – Drive Thru Formatat STJ. 11:00 to 3:00

Mar. 10th Lenten Worship at St. Mark's at 7:00pm

Mar. 14th St. James: 9:00am Worship
10-11:00 Sunday School
St. Mark's: 10:30am Worship
9-10:00 Sunday School

Mar. 17th Lenten Worship at St. James at 7:00pm

Mar. 21st St. Mark's: 9:00am Worship 9-10:00 Sunday School St. James: 10:30am Worship 9:15-10:15 Sunday School

Mar. 24th Lenten Worship at St. Mark's at 7:00pm

Mar. 28th ~ Palm Sunday!

St. James: 9:00am Worship 10-11:00 Sunday School St. Mark's: 10:30am Worship 9-10:00 Sunday School

April 1st Maundy Thursday Worship with Communion at St. James at 7:00pm

April 2nd Good Friday Worship with Communion At St. Mark's at 7:00 pm

#### ST. JAMES UCC

13312 Pioneer Road Newton, WI 53063 920.693.8100

#### PASTOR:

Rev. Dr. Patrick Schultz

**ST. MARK'S UCC**W1307 Orchard Road
Cleveland, WI 53015
920.693.8361

## **GUESTS ALWAYS WELCOME!**



See March calendar of events on the last page.

Messages are uploaded to YouTube:

St. Mark's & St. James UCC

Sunday bulletins and a link to the messages are posted under the "messages" link on our church website: www.stmstjucc.org

# ST. JAMES CONSISTORY MEETINGS

February 7, 2021 - 1:00 pm

Call to Order was made by Clarence Belitz – President. Members present were David Lorfeld, Vice-President, Wendy Henschel – Treasurer, Deb La Duke – Secretary, Jason Riesterer, Tammy Serketich, and Jamey Binversie. The purpose of this meeting was to announce the ballot count, Consistory approvals, and reorganization of the Consistory.

The ninety-one ballots were counted on February 7, 2021 by Clarence Belitz, David Lorfeld, and Deb La Duke.

Ballot items included:

- Cemetery Association's Report approval

- Cemetery Association's nominee approval

- Secretary's Minutes approval

- Treasurer's Report approval

- 2021 Budget approval

- Vision of Hope nominee approval

- Board of Christian Education nominee approval

- Stewardship Committee nominees approval

- Consistory nominees approval

David made a motion to approve the majority vote for all ballot items. Wendy Henschel seconded. Motion carried Consistory formulation:

Motion to nominate Clarence as President made by Deb and seconded by Wendy. Motion carried.

Motion to nominate David as Vice-President made by Jason and seconded by Jamey. Motion carried.

Motion to nominate Deb as Secretary made by Tammy and seconded by David. Motion carried.

No additional business

Motion to adjourn made by Deb and seconded by Wendy. Motion carried.

#### February 8, 2021, 6:30pm

Meeting was called to order by President Clarence Belitz. Members present were: David Lorfeld -Vice-President, Wendy Henschel-Treasurer, Deb La Duke-Secretary, Jason Riesterer, Tammy Serketich, Jamey Binversie, and Pastor Patrick Schultz. No additions or corrections to the agenda. Pastor led the group in prayer.

Motion to accept the Secretary's Report as printed was made by David and seconded by Wendy. Motion carried.

Motion to approve the *Treasurer's Report* as printed was made by Deb and seconded by David. Motion carried. Thank you to members who have regularly made contributions throughout this trying time. We continue to ask for your support toward our church budget. Donations have dropped and our reserve continues to become smaller. Wendy will also be the Treasurer for the Sunday School. Paper work will be signed at the Cleveland State Bank.

*Pastor's Report:* If you are aware of someone who may appreciate a call from Pastor, please send him an email at <a href="mailto:schultzpw@gmail.com">schultzpw@gmail.com</a>. He will also be completing the Yearbook for the Wisconsin UCC Conference.

Building and Grounds: It was noticed that the church narrhex was below recommended temperatures. David was able to contact a repairman and have the broken part replaced with a used one. The furnace is working again. Thanks David.

#### Old Business- Committee Reports:

Thank you to all the church members who sent in their absentee ballots and voted. Because of your help, we are able to continue the business of the church. We truly appreciate your support in these unprecedented times.

Vision of Hope – Joanne Fessler was elected for her second three year term. Congratulations and thank you Joanne! The committee will meet on April 5 for their next meeting.

Stewardship Committee: Mary Ann Vogel and Richard Lutze were elected for their first three year terms. Congratulations and thank you Mary Ann and Richard!

Christian Board of Education: Jamie Henschel was elected for his first three year term. Congratulations and thank you Jamie! Kari Langenhahn is the chairperson the Youth Chili dinner on March 7th, 2021 from 11:00-3:00. More details on their flyer. This will be drivethru only. Call her for preorders and or donations of bars. Sunday School will begin again in person when church reopens. Service Committee: Mary Ann Vogel has offered to chair again along with the Brat Fry (should Covid conditions allow.)

#### New Business:

The Consistory was in agreement on reopening the doors again of church for services David made a motion and Tammy seconded to be open for Ash Wednesday. Motion carried. We are now consulting with St. Mark's to learn their thoughts and will have a Joint meeting on February 15th to officially decide.

Thank you to Michelle Mauk and Tom Kleinhans for your service as Consistory members. We have enjoyed working with you and look forward to many more opportunities! (P.S. The "Adopt-A-Highway" sign looks great on Hwy. 42 Michelle!)

Pastor installed our new members Tammy Serketich and Jamey Binversie for their three year term. Welcome!

Pastor will be on retreat from March 20-26.

Tammy will pick up Sunday bulletins from the office at St. Mark's for us. Thank you!

We discussed having a Fellowship time after late church every other month. The Consistory was in favor and will establish schedules once Covid protocols have been lifted.

Next Meeting Date: March 8th – 6:30

Motion to adjourn was made by Jason and seconded by David. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted, Deb La Duke – Secretary

# ST. MARK'S CONSISTORY MEETINGS

## Annual Meeting for 2020 of St. Mark's United Church of Christ, February 5, 2021

Mail-in absentee ballots were due February 5, 2021. Tabulation was done February 6 by Dave Call and Lori Roelse. 84 responses were received.

Vote to accept the Cemetery Association's Report as printed--Approved

Vote to accept the Secretary's Report as printed--Approved

Vote to accept the Treasurer's Report as printed--Approved

Vote to accept the 2021 Budget as printed--Approved

Consistory: Julie Herrmann and Glenn Grunwald will serve 3-year terms.

Other nominees were also named, but they declined their nominations.

Comments from members included:

- -several notes of appreciation and thanks to Pastor and others for their hard work during this difficult time,
- -expressions about wanting to get back to in-person services, and
- -compliments on the upkeep of the cemetery.

Respectfully Submitted, Lori Roelse, Consistory Secretary

#### February 11, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Pastor Patrick, Dave Call, Julie Herrmann, Glenn Grunwald, Jacob Grunwald, Louise Jetzer, Judy Steinbeck and Lori Roelse. Pastor led the group in prayer. Election of officers:

President-Lori Roelse, Vice President-Dave Call, Treasurer-Louise Jetzer, Secretary-Julie Herrmann

A motion was made to take \$180.00 from the Goeke Fund for Sunday school to sponsor the child from Haiti due to lack of funds from not having in-person Sunday school.

Easter Lily orders are due March 1st and will be coming from Millhome nursery.

Judy calling insurance company to find out why building and grounds insurance has increased \$611.00.

The Secretary's and Financial Secretary's reports were reviewed and accepted.

#### **Building and Grounds:**

It was questioned why so many inspections were needed for the elevator.

Discussed the possibility of forming a building and grounds committee to help maintain the landscaping and buildings. Consider a trustee to do the communicating and reporting of putting together estimates. Further discussion will be brought up at the joint consistory meeting to get thoughts from St James consistory members.

The parsonage door will not be repaired until we have warmer weather.

#### **Old Business:**

Will discuss with Kathy Jurk the possibility of her recording music to be played as a replacement for when she needs time off. Will be posting the organist position on various group music sites and to the UCC Conference.

The comments were reviewed on the ballots from the annual meeting.

#### **New Business:**

Dave made a motion and Glenn seconded to return to in-person service on Sunday 2/21/21 at 9:00 a.m. with masks and it will be announced on the virtual church service the week prior. Pastor plans to continue virtual services also. Installation of new consistory members will take place during the service.

Discussed setting up the basement for the overflow of Easter Sunday service and to include video of the service. Pastor suggested he may ask the Sunday school to do an Easter program. Communion cups will be ordered for Good Friday and Easter Sunday service. We will see how the in-person services go before deciding on the start of singing.

Dr. Julie Mavity Maddalena, the chaplain and assistant professor at Lakeland College will be leading the 3/21/21 service in pastor's absence which will be recorded and will be viewed in-person. Lori will do the welcoming and announcements and then introduce the video.

Lori suggested coming up with goals for 2021 and to think about ideas on what we can do for community outreach. The Agenda for the joint consistory meeting was reviewed and it was decided to have it in-person on 2/15/21 at 6:00 p.m.

The next consistory meeting was scheduled for Thursday, 3/04/21 at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Julie Herrmann, Consistory Secretary

# JOINT CONSISTORY MEETING

#### 2/15/21

The meeting started at 6:00 pm with introductions of members and confirming contact information of members.

#### Organist:

Pastor researched several churches out of the area for ideas on hourly wage for an organist position. As the meeting went on several members sent text messages to members that they knew at local churches and the standard pay was \$50 per hour for church services. There are options of recording music for services when organists cannot be there and Kathy Jurk is comfortable doing that but it is not interchangeable between St James and St Marks.

Ads for the organist position were placed on facebook and on the church website and also to Jane Anderson to place the position on the UCC conference website. Dave Call will send to the Sheboygan Sun and the Manitowoc Herald Times Reporter. Pastor will contact Lakeland College and UW Sheboygan/Green Bay campus. Pastor confirmed that he would ask Randy Sohn and Kathy Jurk to be part of the hiring process. We would be hiring on an every other weekend basis.

Pastor will get more information before we agree on an hourly wage from local clergy. It was brought up that we will not pay our new hired organist more than our current organists. Information will be gathered before our next separate consistory meeting. Lori Roelse and Clarence Belitz will discuss info and make a decision on hourly wage by the next consistory meeting.

Jobs will be posted right away but will state interviews will take place at a later time to be sure we have confirmed wages.

Format for March 21, 2021 Service:

In Pastor's absence, Rev. Dr. Julie Mavity Maddalena, the Chaplain and assistant professor at Lakeland College will be leading the service on video with the service being in-person and viewing the video. Lori will do introductions and welcoming for St Mark's service and Clarence and Deb Laduke will do introductions at St James.

Jerry Jetzer and Jacob Grunwald will help with the video equipment and projector. Dave will check on a projector he may have at home and donate it to the church. There was a suggestion to purchase a 60-inch TV for in front of church for a clearer screen and it could also be used in the basement for overflow of members on holiday services. Jerry to bring his 55-inch TV to try out and see if it's big enough to see in front of church.

Easter Overflow Plan due to Covid:

Will plan for TV in the basement and offer coffee. There will not be an additional service or sign up.

Christmas Eve service time:

Louise Jetzer made a motion and Glenn Grunwald seconded the motion to have a 4:00 pm family service and a 7 pm candlelight service held at St Mark's to accommodate times that work best for families.

#### Intern search:

It was discussed if we still need a youth director to oversee both St Marks and St James Sunday school programs. There were no applicants at Lakeland when we searched in the past. It would involve sharing resources between the two churches, getting materials ready for each class and offering Vacation Bible School. Pastor feels that we do not have the youth together enough outside of volleyball. We need something to bridge the connection after confirmation and would consider this a paid position. This would start in the 2021-2022 Sunday school year. Pastor will post the position in the newsletter.

Pastor's and Consistories' performance:

Clarence suggested a format for review and goal setting which they have done in the past and Dave Call made a motion and Glenn Grunwald seconded to have an informal gathering between 4 consistory members (2 from each church) and the Pastor with conversation about needs and wants and how we can support each other and review the performance of the consistories and pastor. Dave and Glenn from St. Mark's and Clarence and Deb from St James will be involved in the gathering and suggested it is good to do every year as a joint consistory and that it was positive conversation in the past.

Continued	on pa	ge 5	٠.							•								•
-----------	-------	------	----	--	--	--	--	--	--	---	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	---

## 2/15/21 Joint Consistory Minutes continued......

It was also discussed to have possible Mission/Vision Teams to work on goals of our churches with our communities and our congregations.

#### UCC Training for pastor:

If Pastor were to change credentials it would require UCC training and psychological evaluation. There is no advantage to changing to UCC credentials so pastor is not interested.

#### Other items:

Pastor brought up how we are going to approach singing in church during covid and it was decided to hold off on singing until further notice and a reminder to Pastor to keep his distance before and after worship as to not promote fellowship.

Next meeting scheduled for October 18, 2021 at 6:00 pm at St James.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Herrmann consistory secretary

# **Joint Consistory Contact Information 2021-2022**

Patrick Schultz, Pas- tor	C: 608-352-9544 H: 920-693-2858	Schultzpw @gmail.com	Karen Mansker	Cell: 920-207-8361 Church: 920-693-8361	stmstjoffice @gmail.com	
St. Mark's			St. James			
Lori Roelse, President	920-946-3540	laroelse @gmail.com	Clarence Belitz, President	920-946-5542	cbelitz1632 @gmail.com	
Dave Call, Vice-president	920-917-0069	callzz @hotmail.com	David Lorfeld, Vice-president	920-905-2679 920-693-8405	dlorfeld @tds.net	
Julie Herrmann, Secretary	920-912-3874	jjherrmann12 @gmail.com	Deb, LaDuke, Secretary	920-693-3288	gdladuke @tds.net	
Louise Jetzer, Treasurer	920-828-1067 920-627-7928	louisej365@att.net	Wendy Henschel, Treasurer	920-918-4520	henschel4 @yahoo.com	
Glenn Grunwald	920-627-8675	livingondaline @gmail.com	Jamey Binversie	920-286-0403	jamey.binversie @gmail.com	
Jacob Grunwald	920-946-5996	jt.grunwald@gmail.com	Tammy Serketich	920-860-6757	tserketich @yahoo.com	
Judy Steinbeck, Financial Secretary	920-917-2398	steinbeckjudy @att.net	Jason Riesterer	920-693-8801	iesterer25 @gmail.com	



We are in the midst of preparing for our Annual Chili Dinner which will be held on Sunday, March 7th as a drive-thru this year! Thank You to everyone who has donated thus far! We have a good portion of our costs already covered through donations..which is Awesome!

If you are a youth and are interested in helping, please use the link below to sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0b45afa82aa0f94-drivethru

We need help on Saturday, March 6th from 11:00-2:00 for chili dinner prep and Sunday from 10:00-3:00. If you are a church member, we are looking for donations of pans of bars which can be dropped off on Saturday, March 6th from 10:00-11:00 at St. James UCC or any other time at Kari Langenhahn's house: 13912 County Road X.

We are looking for small boxes approximately 12x12 or sturdy grocery bags for the drive-thru. If you have any of these items, please feel free to drop off at St. James on Saturday, March 6th from 10:00-2:00 or at Kari Langenhahn's house at any time.

If you have any questions about the chili dinner, please feel free to contact me at (920) 629-7630. Thank you in advance for your time!

Kari Langenhahn

St. James Youth Co-Coordinator



St. James Sunday School reconvened on February 21st with 6 kids in attendance. Covid guidelines were observed and Raymond Henschel has volunteered to help us with this requirement. No Sunday School March 7th due to youth group chili meal.

Outreach will be familiarizing ourselves with the Heifer Project in the coming weeks. St. Jude has been paid for the full 2021 year. Each month we commit to \$25 to support children in need of cures. Families never receive a bill from St. Jude for treatment, travel, housing or food. St. Jude has treated children from all 50 states and from around the world.

Any questions may be directed to Sandy Beiersdorf at 920-693-8000 or email sandrabeiersdorf@gmail.com.

#### PASTORAL CARE

If you or a family member are in need of pastoral care, please contact Pastor Patrick at 920-693-2858 or leave a message on the church's answering machine at 920-693-8361.

#### **CONFIDENTIALITY LAWS**

Current confidentiality laws make it difficult for pastors to obtain information about anyone in the hospital.

If you or a loved one will be in the hospital, please call the church office 920-693-8361 or contact Pastor Patrick at 920-693-2858.

## Financial Information for St Mark's

One Great Hour of Sharing March 14 - These funds are used both globally and locally to assist families that are struggling as a result of Covid-19, wildfires, earthquakes, hurricanes, and flooding. When you share your gives, you "Let Love Flow" which is the OGHS theme for 2021. The transforming power of God's love continues to change lives here and around the world.

Building Fund Sunday March 21 – Our building fund is reducing quickly because of the monthly \$465.00 loan payment towards the parsonage renovation project. Our annual building and grounds insurance payment was made in February.

The Camp Campaign has now been completed. Your donations have been paid to the conference to help support our camps. Thank you for your generosity in this project over the last few years.

# Personal Testimony: Joanne Fessler with Tithe.ly

I am hooked on Tithe.ly. It is my new offering plate. It was easy to set myself up for our regular Sunday general fund offering on a recurring basis. I also use it for OCWM, building fund, and all our special offerings.

Now I no longer need cash or a checkbook. I consider that a blessing!

With online giving, an added bonus, I can always view or download my giving history.

Tithe.ly simplifies supporting our church for me and for our treasurer, because she no longer must separately handle and record my cash and checks!

Admittedly, I may be more comfortable than most of our members are with online banking and investing and tools like Tithe.ly. But we have great support (Wendy Henschel, Pastor Patrick, and myself) that can help you get set up and start using this tool for your offerings.

Together, we can!

Joanne Fessler



# **CONFIRMATION:**

May 16th at St. James late service

May 23rd at St. Mark's late service





Noreen Flook's brother Jeff would like to thank all of you who prayed for him when he had his surgery. He wants you to know that when he was at his lowest, he suddenly felt a weight lifted off from him. He knew in his heart that the strength was coming from all the prayers and that God's grace has given him the power to have the speediest recovery his "Doctors" have ever seen.



# Sheboygan County Interfaith https://www.sheboygancountyinterfaith.org March, 2021

- ⇒ The SCIO Farmers Market will continue to offer product pick-up through March in the First Congregational Church UCC parking lot from 10-11 on the first and third Saturdays of the month. Go to our website for more information on how to contact our vendors and place your order for pick-up. Details coming soon about the pop-up market in April!
- $\Rightarrow$  Bridgeway could use the following items: Size 5-6 diapers, bottled water, hand warmers.
- ⇒ Mark your calendar: Saturday, May 8 th . SCIO Spring Luncheon: Celebrate Moms @ Home. Meal options will be available to enjoy with those you love on Mother's Day weekend. Other options will include raffle tickets, flowers, chocolates, dessert and wine pairings. We need your help to get raffle basket items! Please email jodi@sheboygancountyinterfaith.org for more information. This is our largest fundraiser for Bridgeway help us help moms!

# ST JAMES MARCH CELEBRATIONS

#### **BIRTHDAYS**

- 1 Eric Grotegut
- 3 Karra Cina
- 4 James Luckow
- 6 Wyatt Henschel
- 7 Dale Krause
- 8 Jameson Binversie
- 10 Milton WippermannLindsay Wippermann
- 13 Hannah Schmitz
- 16 Scott Zolltheis
- 18 Dave Mueller
- 19 Steven HeckmannKristin Zolltheis
- 22 Charles Kolb
- 23 Cynthia Klapperich
- 24 Corra Gumm
- 28 Nancy Nye
- 30 Sandra Beiersdorf Tim Wippermann

#### **ANNIVERSARIES**

- 12 Lloyd & Maureen Athorp
- 31 Myron & Kathleen Hickman

## **Church Attendance**

St.James	5t. N	<u>lark s</u>
49	Feb.17, Ash Wed.	
32	Feb. 21	38
	Wed Feb 24	38

No ushers or candlelighters are needed while church is held Virtually. If there is a change in the status,

Consistory members will fill in for those duties.



St. Mark's Members,

Do you have an interest in building inspection and maintenance?

The consistory would like to form a Buildings and Grounds Team to oversee the condition of the property, make recommendations to the consistory, and work with Jerry Jetzer, our cleaning and maintenance person.

If you are interested, please contact Lori Roelse at laroelse@gmail.com or 920-946-3540



"Application for Funding" forms are available in the narthex, from **VISION OF HOPE** Committee members, or under "More" on our website. We welcome specific requests as well as your suggestions for using our semiannual gifts from the Wagner Foundation.

PLEASE NOTE THAT A PRIVACY SECTION HAS BEEN ADDED TO THE FORM. Effective Jan. 1, 2021, old forms without a completed "privacy choice" section will not be accepted.

The next Vision of Hope Committee meeting is at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, April 5, at St. James.

# ST MARK'S MARCH CELEBRATIONS

#### **BIRTHDAYS**

- 1 Katharine Grunwald
- 3 Tracy Steinbeck
- 10 Larry PerronneJack Schnelle
- 11 David Grunwald
- 13 Louise Jetzer
- 14 Kayla SommerPatty Taylor
- 17 Adelia ScharlDelmar Sommer
- 18 Tammy DexterMargene Karstaedt
- 19 Jody Binversie
- 23 Gary Kaestner
- 26 Todd Binversie
- 28 Taylor Schnelle
- 29 Brianna Miota Rebecca Miota
- 30 Dennis Bitter

#### **ANNIVERSARIES**

- 2 Dave & Cindy Call
- 12 Tim & Brenda Miota

Pastor Patrick has designated Tuesdays & Fridays as his day of Sabbath and his day out of the office During those two days each week, you may contact him in case of an emergency only at 608-352-9544.

# St. James

# united Church of Christ

13312 Pioneer Road, Spring Valley Newton, WI 53063



# Drive-Thru Chili Dinner

Hosted by St. Mark's / St. James' Youth Fellowship

Sunday, March 7<sup>th</sup>, 11:00 am-3:00 pm

Carry Out Only!!

Quart of Chili: \$8.00

Gallon of Chili: \$20.00

All carry outs will include chili, crackers, fresh bread, cheese, and a dessert!

#### For Immediate release

For more information contact:
Aging and Disability Resource Center of the Lakeshore

Ariel Yang ADRC of the Lakeshore 877-416-7083 arielyang@co.manitowoc.wi.us

**Manitowoc** - The Dementia Care Specialist (DCS) with the Aging and Disability Resource Center of the Lakeshore will be offering an educational series on the topic of Dementia. Dementia is currently the sixth leading cause of death in the United States, with Alzheimer's being the most common cause of dementia among older adults. This disease is often difficult to understand and is a sensitive topic to discuss. Caregivers of people with dementia may not always know there are resources available to help them navigate this tough disease. This series sheds light on resources available to those caring for loved ones of dementia.

The first part of the series, Dementia 101, is offered virtually on March 18<sup>th</sup> from 1-2pm and features information on the basics of Dementia. We will discuss the differences between what is considered "normal aging cognitive decline" and more medically serious diseases that cause Dementia. We will also explain why we use the terms "Dementia" and "Alzheimer's" interchangeably.

The second part of the series, Dementia 201, will be offered virtually on April 6<sup>th</sup> from 1-2pm. This educational program will be more intermediate in content. Our DCS will explain the behavioral symptoms of Dementia, as well as provide some ways caregivers can positively intervene as they care for their loved ones. We will also discuss the physiological changes in the brain and what progression with the disease might look like.

This virtual series is free and we encourage you to call the ADRC of the Lakeshore at 1-877-416-7083 for more information and to register.